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Statement by the New York City Council

Re: Cell Phone Bill veto 
Speaker Christine C. Quinn said, “Cell phones are the life line that keeps countless New Yorkers connected with their children as they navigate the City’s streets and complicated transportation system.  We believe our legislation puts the onus on the DOE to provide that a student who arrives at school with a cell phone in the morning should have that phone for use when traveling home at the end of the day.  We regret that the Mayor has chosen to veto this bill, and will be considering an override vote in the coming weeks.”

Youth Services Committee Chair Lewis Fidler, prime sponsor of the bill, said, “This is a critical safety issue for tens of thousands of parents throughout New York City.  These parents have a right to stay in touch with their children, and we want them to know that we understand their concerns and are on their side.”
Public Safety Committee Chair Peter F. Vallone Jr. said, “When the City Council passed this bill, we sent a message that the safety of our children is our number one priority.  As a parent of two children in public schools, a cell phone has been an invaluable tool to me on many occasions.  Parents should have every technology available to them to keep their children safe.”
Education Committee Chair Robert Jackson said, “As elected officials, we have a responsibility to help parents provide for their children’s safety.  We have heard stories from parents throughout the City about cell phones being used by children who were lost or in danger.  We cannot afford to let this important link being taken away.”
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